# THE HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF THE GATINEAU

Our next Meeting will be held on TUESDAY, October 11th, at 8 P.M. at MOORSIDE, Kingsmere

Mr. DOWALD LOCKHART of the Canadian Lumbermen's Association will be the speaker.

Light refreshments will be served.

#### ANNUAL MEETING

At the Annual Meeting on August 9th it was decided to discontinue representation on the executive from the Aylmer and Aylmer Road regions as these are really within the area of other Historical Societies.

The executive for the ensuing year is as follows:

Dr. Lucien Brault Mr. A.W. Davison Historian: President:

Programme Director: Mrs. E.J. Ryan Vice-Presidents: Mrs. T. Hyslop
Mr. R.F. Sparks

Museum Director: Mrs. G. Morisset

Treasurer: Mrs. C.C. Hudson

Directors -Mrs. P.C. Martin Moorside Tea Room: Mrs. B.R. Mulvihill Mrs. R.A. Chapman Secretary:

Regional Representatives:

Cantley:

Mrs. J.R. Weber Kirks Ferry: Mr. P. Evans
Mr. E. Cross Meach Lake: Mrs. W.A. Johnston
Mrs. S.G. McDougall Mountain Road: Mrs. W. Moffatt
Mrs. H. Hardy Old Chelsea: Mr. J. Dunn
Mr. J. McKinley Cascades: Chelsea:

Ironsides:

Kingsmere:

# AUCTION SALE

This year's auction sale on Saturday, August 27th attracted much interest and a good crowd. Sales were the highest yet and kept the workers busy selling until 8.30 p.m. The Society benefitted by about \$700.00 and is very grateful to all those who participated either as workers or as partners in the venture by bringing in the goods.

The event was carried on CBOT Local News but because of a football game being broadcast did not appear until 1.30 a.m. Sunday, August 28th. Viewing was limited to night owls.

With an eye to the future may we suggest that you start setting aside items for next year's sale.

#### HURLING DOWN THE PINE

The latest project of the Society was participation in the recent Forest Industries Equipment Exhibition at Lansdowne Park. Hrs. E.J. Ryan with the assistance of several hard-working members of the Society designed, set up and manned (the manning was by women) a booth in the McIlroy Building, space for which was provided by courtesy of the Forest Industries Exhibition authorities. Thirty-five copies of Hurling Down the Pine were sold and the booth featuring old hand equipment used by lumbermen attracted a great deal of interest by visitors. This was a most worth-while effort in every respect, and the Society thanks all concerned.

### SICK LIST

We were all sorry to learn that our Treasurer, Mrs. C.C. Hudson had to go into hospital recently, but a late report indicates that she is progressing quickly toward recovery and should soon be well again.

Arthur Davison. President.